
 

 

WAIVER REQUEST The associated FCC Form 312 notification relates to the assignment of a receive-only earth station registration.   Section 25.119(j) of the Commission’s rules states that the FCC’s prior approval to assign receive-only earth station registrations is not required but that notice to the FCC must be filed within 30 days after the assignment of existing registrations is completed.  In this case, the underlying transaction closed December 19, 2019, prior to the grant of the registration in May 2020.  Applicants inadvertently failed to file a timely notice and hereby request a waiver of Section 25.119(j) or Section 1.65 to the extent necessary so that the Commission will process the Form 312 notice.   The public interest will be served by granting the waiver and updating the Commission’s records to reflect the current owner of the receive-only earth station. 


